
  

 

Date: 01/19/2023 

Time: 10:30 a.m. 

Where: Hoover Training Center – Meeting  

 

In Attendance 

Jimmy Patrick, Roderick Chambers, Erin Benford, Terri Vosbury, Michael Arnold, Tenesha Williams, Tiffany 
Crawford, Leslie Busby, Eddie Swindall, Tiyarna Minard, Stephanie Schodorf, Nick Ward, Shawn Byrd, 
Laralee Pennington, Michael Hilley, Decarrion Davis, Michelle Patrick (Video), Rebecca Bensenma (Video) 
  

Board 

President Jimmy Patrick called the meeting to order at 10:28 a.m.   

There was no Treasurer report. Roderick Chambers stated that we need to discuss the spring workshop. 

Old Business 

The spring workshop has been scheduled for April 12, 2023, at the Doster Center. The cost will be 
$560 plus $119 for insurance for the one-day event. Jimmy Patrick asked for suggestions about 
meals for the workshop. Roderick Chambers suggested doing the Boston Butt meals. Terri Vosbury 
suggested everyone go out and try to get one Boston Butt donated. We would try to get enough 
food to feed at least 200 people. Everyone collectively agreed to get the food donated. The 



registration fee for the previous workshop was $35. No one wanted to raise the price due to fear 
of lack of participation.  

Roderick asked for suggestions on speakers and working on a theme. Rebecca Bensema suggested 
Art and Cognitive Behavioral Therapy and Re-Entry. Terri Vosbury suggested getting OAA 
(Offender Alumni Association) involved. Rebecca also suggested getting Ingram State Technical 
College involved. Michelle Patrick wanted to make sure that the training would be geared towards 
all law enforcement. Roderick stated that he would reach out to Johnny Hollingsworth to speak for 
possibly the second half of the day. Roderick suggested giving away at least two door prizes for the 
workshop. Jimmy asked if everyone was aware of what committee they are on. Jimmy suggested 
the theme “Making a Difference”. Everyone agreed.  

New Business 

Jimmy processed doing a golf tournament for a fundraiser leading up to the Fall Conference. 
Rebecca suggested involving Jill Stallworth, ABPP Executive Director’s Assistant, to help with the 
golf tournament. She has worked on tournaments in the past. The golf tournament will need to be 
in September 2023. Eddie Swindall volunteered to work on the tournament. Nick Ward suggested 
Highland Golf Club in Birmingham as a possible location. Jimmy asked that everyone at least sign 
up and participate. Jimmy asked about finding sponsors for the tournament, 18 is the goal. Jimmy 
also asked that everyone make sure they know what committee they are on. Roderick asked that 
Terri get Bios for speakers. Jimmy asked if there was anything about the fall conference that 
needed to be discussed. He also stated that dates for the fall conference will be October 11th – 
October 13th. Jimmy asked that everyone start thinking of a theme for the fall conference.  

Next Meeting 

N/A 

Adjourn Meeting 

Jimmy Patrick, 1st  

Michael Arnold, 2nd  


